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I thank my hon. Friend for highlighting this issue to all in the House. I
hope that the Government will take urgent action to get rid of it, because it
is completely unacceptable. It also shows how little time we have to discuss
fundamental issues.

My right hon. Friend has put his finger exactly on the pulse. This is a
substantial Bill. I say to the Minister that I hope the Government will strip
out criminal penalties for not adhering to unknown net zero certification,
EPCs and all the rest of it in the future for something as simple as not
complying with some of these net zero regulations. This is really serious. I
hope that when the Bill returns to the other end of the Palace, consideration
can be given to strip out such proposals.

I could have gone on at huge length this afternoon. I tabled many amendments
because these are overweening powers trying to push and nudge us and to ban
things. All I can imagine is that the Chinese embassy will be looking at the
Bill with great enthusiasm, as it will drive even more of our high-energy
businesses offshore. China will be pleased that it will be able to sell us
more solar panels and wind turbines based on its steel, produced on the back
of very cheap coal power. That is what we are doing here: driving our high-
energy businesses offshore. This is not a recipe for energy security; this is
a recipe for energy disaster.

I could talk at length about what is wrong with the net zero proposals
banning cars, banning oil boilers, banning this and banning that. That is not
what we do as Conservatives. We actually allow freedoms. We allow the market
to decide. The Bill goes in the wrong direction.
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